
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 24 MAY 2004


EX.118/04
BROADBAND FOR MEMBERS (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Corporate Resources
Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 13 May 2004 requesting the Executive, via the relevant portfolio holder, to investigate, as a matter of urgency, the issues surrounding the provision of a home broadband service to Members and report back to an early meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Report CIS.1/05 of the Head of Customer and Information Services which had been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee was also submitted and which highlighted the need for a budget bid to be made should it be decided that the internet connection on home computers supplied for Members' use be upgraded for broadband.

Members of the Executive, in discussing the reference, acknowledged that there were problems downloading large documents on Members' home computers.  There may be technical difficulties in providing a broadband service in the rural area although it was reported that other technologies may improve the service for Members in rural areas.  It was noted that any additional costs incurred in providing broadband would need to be reflected in the Members Allowance Scheme which was the responsibility of the Independent Remuneration Panel.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Corporate Resources Portfolio Holder be requested to investigate the issues raised and submit a report back to the Executive, prior to submission to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure that the issues raised by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee are investigated.







